
Minutes JBCCC May 12, 2021 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Tim Koch, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

19 members present.  Larry was not present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $6,711.16 

    Income          723.00 

   Expenses        (136.72)  

      ======== 

   Balance    $7,297.44 

 

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made by: 

     Tom Whiteley 

     2nd by Dave Curran 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the April meeting were read. 

    Motion to accept the secretaries’ report made by: 

     Dave Kost 

     2nd by Joe Curran, Sr 

Old Business: 
 

Donations – Howard took care of putting together the letters for the two donations for the animal 

shelters, the checks were sent out the first week of May.  

 

20th Anniversary Car Show – Tony spoke to Violet Kemmerer in regards to getting the use of 

the Grange by Beltzville for Sunday July 18th.  A motion was made Joe Boyle that we move 

forward and sign the contract and submit the $200 fee.  We will go with the People’s Choice 

voting to keep things simple.  Tony and Joe will pursue possible food vendors and present at the 

next meeting.  Roger Knieriem suggested we do ribbons for the awards.  

 

J.T.H.S. Senior Class Play – April 23rd the club participated by offering vehicles to transport 

student/actors from the Jim Thorpe High School to the Angela Theatre in Coaldale for the 

premier showing of their “West Side Story” play.  We had more than enough vehicles show and 

the students and parents were very happy for our participation.  

 

New Business: 

 

Membership – The club remains at 129 memberships with 120 paid and 9 remaining up-paid. 

 

Lansford Alive Car Cruise – Donna from Lansford Alive was present at our meeting to 

formally ask if the club would participate again this year.  The event is scheduled for Saturday, 

September 25th from 9:30am to 6:00pm. We can do a 50/50 and also take donations.  Dash 

plaques will be needed and Donna will see if she can find a sponsor to cover the cost. 

 

Tamaqua Festival Car Show – Scheduled for Sunday, June 20th.  After discussion in regards to 

the parking situation we’ve been having we will contact Dale to see if the St. Luke’s Lab 

Services parking can be used for the show cars.  The membership feels that if we don’t get a 

better parking situation then we must reconsider our participation this year. 

 



Website Contest – We participated in the American Collectors Insurance website contest.  As of 

the meeting date which is the last day for voting it doesn’t look like our site will be a winner this 

time. 

 

M.V.N. & R.C. Car Show – Harry Lewis ask if the club would have interest in holding a car 

show at the nursing home sometime in the near future.  We will ask them if sometime in early 

August on a Saturday with a tentative time of 10 AM to 2 PM would work for them. 

 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

 

Dave Curran 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Meeting closed for business: 8:00 PM 


